
 

 

 

          

 

Emergency care until April 19, 2020 - also during the Easter holidays 

 

Dear parents, 

the corona pandemic continues. The state government has decided to extend the 

emergency care in day-care centers and in schools for children in grades 1 - 6 to April 19, 

2020 and also to offer them during the Easter holidays to all those who work in critical 

areas of public services, health care and basic services are to keep their back free for their 

work. 

 

The following rules apply: 
 

1. For which children is emergancy care offered? 

The emergency care in schools for grades 1 - 6 is only intended for children of people 

who are required to maintain these structures and services as employees in areas of 

critical infrastructure. 

These are e.g. employees  

 in the field of health care (medicine,hospitals, medical practices, pharmacies, ...) and 

care,  

 Nursing staff from day-care centres and schools as well as teaching staff, 

 at the police, fire brigade and health authorities, 

 from supermarkets and grocery stores, 

 in food production and logistics, 

 in telecommunications, water management and power supply. 
 

Requirement: 

 both parents or single parents are in one oft he above areas active and 

 an other care is not possible.. 

EXCEPTION  

Employees in the field of medical and nursing care – following applies here: 

 both parents are employed and  

 one parent works in a health or care facility or in an outpatient care service. 

 

Please note: 

Alle BerecAll beneficiaries must submit a written confirmation from their employer. 



 

 

2. Scope of emergancy care 

The school provides emergency care daily from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m.! 

Please note: It is exlicitly not about teaching! 

 

3. Registration for emergancy care 

Registration is possible by phone or email 

Telephone: 040 – 52 987 510 (Answering machine) 

Email: gems-ossenmoorpark.norderstedt@schule.landsh.de 

 

a) 23.03.2020 – 27.03.2020 

If you need emergency care, please give us a message by 

Monday, March 23rd, 2020 at 07:45 a.m. 
 

b) Easter holidays (30.03.2020 – 19.04.2020) 

Please report the need to the school by Wednesday, March 25th, 2020 at 12:00 noon! 
We need to report the need to the ministry and know for planning. 

 

If there is a short-term need that cannot be foreseen beforehand, you can let us know 

at any time (the day before, but no later than 7:45 a.m.) and register your child! 

Please remember: 

 Only send healthy children to emergency care! 

 If your child is registered but sick: please inform the school in the morning! 
 

 

I wish you and your families that you stay healthy. 
 

Sincerely yours            Norderstedt, 20.03.2020 

 

 Siegfried Hesse 
          Principal 
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